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RELATED TASK(s) #:
CSCN TIF 33 – Canadian Participation at the North American Numbering Council (NANC)

BACKGROUND:

At the CISC Steering Committee meeting held on 21 January 2000, Canadian participation at the NANC was addressed.  There was some discussion regarding whether the Canadian industry should be more proactive regarding the identification and nomination of representatives.  The NANC was created under the US Federal Advisory Committee Act to provide numbering policy advice to the US Federal Communications Commission (FCC).  The CISC decided to send the issue to the CSCN for study and to make a recommendation regarding the position the industry would like to take regarding membership in NANC.

At the CSCN 49 meeting held on 5 April 2000, the CSCN agreed to open a new TIF to address the matter of whether there should be Canadian participation at the NANC.

There were originally three Canadian entities that were approved by Industry Canada to attend the NANC as recognized Council members: AT&T Canada, Bell Mobility, and Stentor.  Bell Mobility is the only original Canadian NANC member that currently attends as a recognized NANC Council member.  The Canadian Wireless Telecommunications Association (CWTA) advises that Bell Mobility has agreed to relinquish its membership in favor of a CWTA representative.  The LNP Consortium sends an observer as a non-voting member.  CRTC staff attends as an observer.  There are about 10 meetings each year of the NANC held in Washington, DC.  

The NANC creates various Working Groups and Issue Management Groups to study issues and make recommendations to the NANC.  Participation on these groups is voluntary and open to any interested party.

CRTC staff advises that there are presently two Canadian entities that have indicated to the CRTC an interest in formal membership at the NANC: Bell Canada and the (CWTA).  There is potential for a third Canadian entity to be an official NANC Council member.  Since the ILEC (Bell Canada) and wireless community (CWTA) will be represented at the NANC, the CSCN acknowledges that the third Canadian entity should preferably be drawn from another industry sector.  Any entities that are interested in becoming a member of the NANC should advise the CRTC staff.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

CSCN Agreement Reached 5 May 2000

At the 5 May 2000 CSCN emergency conference call, the CSCN agreed to recommend to the CISC that Canadian entities be permitted to attend the NANC as official members.  The CSCN recommends that Canadian entities who wish to become official members of the NANC should advise the CRTC of their interest and seek CRTC support for their participation.  The CSCN recommends that any entities that attend the NANC will be representing their own interests and do not represent the CSCN or CISC.  Accordingly, those entities will have no obligation to report to the CSCN or CISC.

